
CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER 
PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Wednesday 6th March 2024 at 8.00pm MINUTES 
St Nicholas Village Hall 

 
 
Minutes 

Present: Cllrs:  Mr M Kurtz (MK), Mrs C Kurtz (CK), Mr E Perkins (EP), Mr D Kehoe (DK), Mr R Beynon (RB) 
& Purple Sue (PS) 

 
In attendance:  Miss Natalie Williams (NW) 
                   
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence 

  Mrs K Roden (KR) 
Mr N Prior (NP-PCC) 

 
2. Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest 

 
No 

  
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 7fed  Chwefror 2024 / Minutes of the meeting held on 7th February 2024 

 
      Accepted - Proposed by Cllr R Beynon seconded by Cllr D Kehoe 

 
4. Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:   

 

• Tourist sign for Village Hall - NW waiting to hear from PCC Traffic department.  Had been advised 
from first contact that brown sign may not be possible as the Village Hall may not fit the criteria.  
NW to feedback with information - committee requested bilingual sign. 

• The Forge - NW waiting from PCC Street Care to respond. 

• War Memorial Plaque - Cllr E. Perkins has forwarded names to Cllr M. Kurtz and now waiting for 
quotes. 

• Transport Provision - reply received from PCC Darren Thomas - following cabinet meeting on 12th 
February PCC are hopeful they will be able to award provision for Coastal Buses during the summer 
period (25th May until 29th September) for the Pencaer area.  Once decision is made and process is 
complete, PCC will confirm.  

 
 
5.   Ariannol / Finances 

 

• Hire Fees for Hall Meeting Room - PS waiting for Owain - equates to £15 p/session, although increased 
rate of £20 p/session from January 24. 11 meetings per year, plus 1 extraordinary planning meeting 
held. 

• Bank Mandate - (A - NW to contact Barclays) 

• Clerk Wages / HMRC payment - Clerk payment for October,November,December via BACS was £300, 
therefore Clerk Wages for January, February, March less £12 overpayment. 

• EP Planning Aid Wales course reimbursement - EP not attended, therefore no reimbursement 
necessary. 



• PS / CLO invoice paid by cheque - Richard Cotton artwork invoice £270.23 for work in connection with 
CLO paid. (A - NW to post cheque to R Cotton) 

 
6.   Ceisiadau Cynllunio /Planning Application 
 
None 
 
7. Llythyron  /  Correspondence 
 

• PCC - temporary road closure - St Nicholas’s Cross, St Nicholas (16.2.24), Voter ID (20.2.24) - poster - PS 
volunteered to put up in the Village Hall 

• Purple Sue - Community Lunch 6th March (17.2.24) - PS informed the committee that the community lunch 
was very successful. EP expressed his hope that as more events happen, popularity will increase. 

• One Voice Wales - Various 

• Susan Collins - Llangloffan Cemetery (22.2.24) - Paul Davies has previously tried to get in touch with the 
Baptist Union who own the Chapel and land.  Unfortunately, contact has been unsuccessful, however it is 
thought that the Baptist Union are hoping that the Parish Council or Pembrokeshire County Council will take 
over the maintenance of the cemetery.  Under the current sale conditions of the Chapel it is believed that 
the buyer would inherit the maintenance responsibility, however, the Chapel has been on the market for 
some time.  Pencaer CC expressed their preparedness under certain terms to take the cemetery 
maintenance on.  (A - NW to draft a letter to Baptist Union and send to committee) (A - NW to email Susan 
Collins with feedback) 

• Susan Williams - Pembrokeshire Farmer’s Union of Wales (26.2.24) 

• IRP Wales - Independent Renumeration Pale for Wales Annual Report (29.2.24) 

• Llanrhian Connected - E-Bulletin (29.2.24) 

• Neil Prior - Community Newsletter (3.3.24) 

• Iwan Irranca-Davies - Trecwn Green Energy Hub (4.3.24) 
 
8. Materion Eraill  /  AOB (at Chairman’s discretion)    
 
PS advised the committee of more feedback regarding the request for more noticeboards in and around the 
community.  Due to the initial outlay, PS is trying to find a local person who would be willing to make as a 
cheaper option.  She also discussed the need and desire for more seating.  MK suggested restoring the current 
wooden bench which has damaged panels and moving to a preferred area.  PS will investigate.  EP volunteered 
wood he has available for collection which could be used for this purpose. 
PS informed the group of the success of the Whatsapp group recently set up with some positive interaction and 
results. 
D Day celebrations - EP explained that he had been in touch with Billy Shaw and Bill Holloway who have links 
with the British Legion - there is a meeting in a fortnight to discuss the event.  The committee expressed their 
keenness to have their own event; perhaps on D Day weekend. 
 
 
Meeting ended 20:50 
 
(A – Action to be taken) 


